
 

  

June 2018 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS  

   

9am Coffee Hour Volunteers: Ken Quandt, Norma Young, Sr. Ruth Hall, Morag Hall, Daniel Rosenberry 

11am Coffee Hour Volunteers: Melinda Lee, Alice and John Gates, Carol Thollander, Carol Fine,             

Gregg and Lisa Napoli, Beverly Popek and Pat Ho-a-Yun, Susan Reamy, Sally Oh,  Debbie Jasso,            

Christina Stephen, the Dick family, Meighan Merono 

Laguna Honda Volunteers:  Bill and Fran Rounds, Wendy Dwyer, and Paul Pearson   

Office Volunteers: Ed Splichal, Anita Jackson, Sally Young, Richard Young, Bob Powell, Buffy (c), Willow, 

Tinkerbell, and Beth Sherman 

 

         Pax et Bonum  

                                                        A NEWSLETTER FOR  

                ST. FRANCISô EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

 

From the Senior Warden, 

 

As I am greeted by the early morning fog, we on the west side of SF are reminded that the 

good ole summertime is upon us.  And this year it comes with the search for an Interim rector 

for St. Francis.  A job description has been completed and submitted to the diocese.  An Interim 

search committee has been selected.  Much thanks to Kate Kassuba, Ed Splichal, and Kevin 

Reamy for taking on this great responsibility. 

 

The Interim search committee will review resumes and conduct interviews.  Once a final    

candidate is selected a recommendation will go to the vestry for approval.  The Interim will not 

only take on responsibilities of the rector, but also assist the parish through the rector search 

process.  Our hope is to fill the Interim position before the end of July. 

 

Be assured we are in good hands with Dominic, Bob, Keith, and the rest of our loving staff.   

 

Feel free to reach out to the me or any member of the vestry if you have questions.  Thanks to 

all for your patience and kindness throughout this period. 

 

Blessings to you all, 

Diane 
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The Last Sunday with Rev. Beth Sherman, Rector 
Pentecost Sunday 

20 May 2018                                                                                                                                                            

The Rev. Bob Kossler 

But now I am going to the one who sent me, and not one of you is asking me, óWhere are you going?ô Instead 

your hearts are filled with sadness because I have said these things to you. (Jn. 16:5-6, NET Bible) 

 

It is not my intention to preach another homily today, especially after listening to Beth. I decided to quote to-

dayôs Gospel because today is bittersweet and the departure of someone beloved by the community is always 

mixed with joys and tears. 

 

It seems like such a short time ago when I first met Beth. It was during our previous rector search. My job was 

to assist Beth as she presided as part of the discernment process. I could tell that Beth was nervous but there 

was something essential, deeply spiritual about her and we had a lovely service. Later, I was pleased that the 

search committee chose Beth. 

 

When we choose a rector, we as community take a risk, a leap into the unknown. But, we are not the only ones 

taking chances. The ñwould beò rector also takes a leap of faith, not knowing the community that he or she is 

to serve, lead worship services, serve as counselor and organizer. As a congregation, we really have a one-

sided view. 

 

Like us, Beth took a chance, leaving community and friends on the east coast to make a go of it in San Fran-

cisco. My guess is that they felt the same sadness mixed with joy that we now feel. Beth easily slipped into the 

role as rector, but she will tell you that this role is never easy. She probably had no idea that among the many 

jobs she would undertake, that she would become plumber in chief, dealing with an aging, overly sensitive 

physical plant and septic system. 

 

Beth leaves a mark on our community ï bringing back the Great Vigil, creating new frontals with our children, 

celebrating the true joy of Easter with a flowering cross. She led us quietly, confidently, and with a steady 

hand, which is all we can ask for of any leader. 

 

Personally, Beth and I share much in common ï the love of deserts, monastic silence, liturgies well done, and 

the holy chaos brought on by children at the Christmas Pageant. She also shared with me her curiosity and fas-

cination with our Native Indian Culture. And, I wanted to share this with her as she prepares for her next leap 

and revisits her calling as Chaplain. 

 

Frank Fools Crow, the Ceremonial Chief of the Western Teton Sioux, had the following to say about Healing: 

"We are called to become hollow bones for our people, and anyone else we can help.  

We are not supposed to seek power for our personal use and honor.  

What we bones really become is the pipeline that connects Wakan Tanka, the helpers and the commu-

nity together.  

This tells us the direction our curing and healing work must follow and establishes the kind of life we 

must live.  

We have to be strong and committed, otherwise we will get very little spiritual power and will probably 

give up the curing and healing work.  

The lessons we are taught by our human teachers, as Stirrup was for me, stressed that the traditional 

way of performing a ritual is more important than curing someone.  

Curing a single individual is only important in terms of what this teaches the entire community.  

This community must continue to know that Wakan Tanka, and the Helpers are always with it, and that 

it need not be afraid." 
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I believe Beth was ñhollow bonesò to this community, and for her tireless work of service, we are thankful.  
 

And now, Beth, it is the time for blessing and sending. 

 

Dear God, as we celebrate the Feast of Pentecost, we are reminded that your Spirit is ever present ï guiding us 

in the way of truth and filling our souls with your grace. Besides sending your Spirit, you also send servants to 

be your hands, your eyes and your voice. Today we give thanks for your gift, your servant Beth, who faithfully 

ministered to us, quietly led us, broke bread with us, sang with us, and cried with us. With Beth, we celebrated 

both the joys and the sorrows of being human. We danced and rocked the night away. But most importantly, 

we honored You in our services and in our prayers, always led by Beth and the spirit of grace you instilled in 

her. And now, it is time to say goodbye. I ask You, Creator God, to send Beth forth on to the next chapter you 

have planned for her. Fill her with Your spirit, the great Ruach, and lead her to the work You now need her to 

take on. Bless her with manifold gifts, both word and sacrament. Be with her in the darkness of night, and dur-

ing the joy of daybreak, and the awe of sunset. Speak to her heart in silence and strengthen her to tackle what 

comes next. And, thank you God, for sending her, to share her life, her many gifts and her ministry with us. 

May those who she serves in the future receive the same blessings we received, gifts graciously offered and 

freely poured out. 

 

Beth, may the blessing of God, Father, Son and Holy Spirit be upon you this day and always. Amen. 
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The St. Francisô Jumble Sale will be held Friday, June 8th, from 7-8pm for St. Francisô parishioners only and 

Saturday, June 9th, from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. open to the public and parishioners . The leftover sale will be held 

on Sunday, June 10 from  11am-12noon sharp! 

 

Sign up now for your golden opportunity to sell some of your gently used items to benefit your bank  

account and St Francisô fundraising efforts. We ask for a donation of a minimum of 10% of your 

profit to benefit the operating expenses of St Francis. You may have one or two tables. 

Set up will be at 5pm on Friday, June 8th. Only the St Francis community is invited to the presale at 

7pm! Mark your calendars! 

If you have items that you would like to donate to the St Francis ótable, where all of the profits will   

benefit our church, please bring them in on Friday, or call Wendy and she will pick up your donation 

Friday afternoon from your home! 

Please note the gold glittered poster in the Parish Hall so that you may sign up for your family's table,   

or to take a one hour shift to help manage the St Francis table, or help out at the refreshment table! 

There will be donuts and coffee sold to our customers, let us know if you are interested in helping   

Claudia Quinn with the refreshment table 

Sign up to post some flyers on Ocean Ave and West Portal 

This sale will be publicized in tandem with the Ingleside Terraces Homeowners Association! A map will 

be made of all of the neighborhood households participating in the sale, and our St Francis 399,    

San Fernando Way address will also be placed on that map. Publicity will be placed on flyers posted 

on Ocean Ave and West Portal, and  in the Westside Observer,  Ingleside Light, Nextdoor, and other 

publications! 

Any questions? Please contact Wendy (415) 706-0549 hairnetw@hotmail.com  or Ed splichalduus@aol.com 

Recycle shop 

Stonetown,  

Zanzibar 

mailto:hairnetw@hotmail.com
mailto:splichalduus@aol.com


 

5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Layette Sunday 

Layette Sunday (Motherôs Day) was a great success.  Many thanks to all who donated.                                        

Terri Taylor (Patôs daughter ) made the pickup and delivery to St. Lukeôs. 

Tables and Chairs 

 
For those of you who miss the old and very heavy round tables along with the antique metal chairs, they have  

a very good home in area code 209.  Here are the tables being used on Mothersô Day this year. 



6 

 


